
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of June 24, 2024 – June 30, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  424 

 

Traffic Stops: 47 

 Cita�ons Issued:  7 

  (including cita�ons from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 41 

 Tags Seized:  1 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 79 

 (Stop sign, intersec�on, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  27 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal ac�vity) 

Foot Patrols:  0 

School Walk-throughs:  0 

Vehicle Accidents:  9 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   2 

 Non-Reportable:   7 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

6/25/24 – 700 block Willow Grove Avenue – Officers were dispatched to a suspicious vehicle with a 
driver that appeared to be sleeping on the side of the road. When Officers arrived on scene, they located 
the vehicle running with the operator asleep behind the wheel. Officers conducted Standardized Field 
Sobriety Tests and determined that the operator had signs of impairment. The driver was taken into 
custody for DUI as well as possession of a controlled substance. 

 

6/25/24 – 200 block Sta�on Avenue – Officers were dispatched to a burglary in progress reported by a 
neighbor. Springfield Officers and Detec�ves arrived on scene, but the actor had already fled the area. 
They were able to obtain camera footage of the incident to iden�fy the vehicle. Surrounding agencies 
were no�fied of the suspect’s vehicle. This incident is s�ll under inves�ga�on, no further details are 
available at this �me. 

 

6/25/24 – 8200 block Limekiln Pike (Cheltenham Twp) – Springfield Township Officers responded to 
assist the Cheltenham Police Department a�er a male pulled out a gun while on a traffic stop. Several 
Officers responded to the scene to get the situa�on under control. The suspect in this incident is 
involved with the burglary case listed above. This incident is under inves�ga�on by the Cheltenham 
Township Police Department as they are the agency having jurisdic�on. 

 

6/27/24 – 100 block Atwood Road – Officers were dispatched to the area for a delayed report of vehicle 
break-ins as well as a stolen vehicle. Due to the delay, Officers were unable to canvass the area to locate 
the vehicle that was stolen. The car that was stolen was located in Camden, New Jersey later that day 
and was processed for possible latent fingerprints by Detec�ves. 

 

6/27/24 – 1400 block Ivy Hill Road – Springfield Police were no�fied by the Upper Moreland Police 
Department of a stolen vehicle that may be at a local business within the Township. Officers responded 
to the business in ques�on and located the vehicle and a male occupant. The male was taken into 
custody and the vehicle was impounded. The vehicle, suspect, and case were turned over to the Upper 
Moreland Police Department. 

 

 


